
    
   
   
  
 
 
 
April 16, 2025 
 
 
It is with mixed feelings that I submit my resignation as a Logan County Commissioner 
effective April 30, 2025. 
 
Logan County has been my family’s home for six generations and I have been honored to 
serve the people of Logan County. The best government is the government closest to the 
people. Helping my neighbors as well as the county employees solve problems has been 
humbling over the last two years and I will miss that. 
 
I have been blessed with the opportunity to serve and advocate for agriculture. The White 
House has appointed me to serve as the Executive Director of Colorado’s Farm Service 
Agency in the US Department of Agriculture. With this appointment I will be able to utilize 
my leadership skills and experience to lead the Colorado ag industry and be their liaison to 
both President Trump and Secretary of Agriculture Rollins. 
 
I will be eternally grateful for the support and trust that my family and the good people of 
Logan County have given me over the last two decades as an elected official and public 
servant. I will continue to work at building that support and trust for farmers and ranchers all 
across Colorado. 
 
A vacancy committee will be convened the first part of May to select a replacement to fill the 
rest of my term as a commissioner. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jerry Sonnenberg 
Logan County Commissioner 

 
 

315 MAIN STREET , SU ITE 2 • STERL ING , CO 80751 • 970-522-0888 • WWW.LOGANCOUNTY .COLORADO.GOV 


